
                                                              November 6th, 2019 

A Public Hearing was held on November 6th, 2019 at the William P. Brooks Hose Fire Co., Fillmore, NY 

14735., officials in attendance; Town Supervisor Darlene Mason; Councilmembers Peter Hopkins, Bruce 

Hinz, Christopher Austin and Daniel Miller; Town Clerk Susan Bodnar and Deputy Clerk Sharon Smith. 

CALL TO ORDER 

Supervisor Mason called the meeting to order by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

MINUTES 

Councilman Hopkins moved to accept the Minutes of October 23rd, 2019, Councilman Miller Seconded. 

5 Ayes. 0 Noes. 

Councilman Austin motioned to adopt the 2020 Preliminary Budget. Councilman Austin motion to resin 

and go out of order to open public meeting and discuss the Hume/Sanford water system. Mark Hodnett, 

Mr. Haywood from Allegany Health Department, Mr. Bray and Mr. Anderson from MRB., And Mr. Harsin 

from the Dept. of Health, Were in attendance for questions and providing information. 

Mark Hodnett opened discussions with three main points, A.) Hume residences could pursue Legal 

Action at great expense to each Hume/Sanford Spring resident. B.) Improve water system individually at 

their personal expense  C.) Approach the town to have the current Town of Hume Water System extend 

to the folks of the Hume/Sanford Spring system. Discussions occurred. 

7:30 Councilman Austin made a motion to go back in order and also accept the 2020 Preliminary Budget. 

Councilman Hinz Seconded. 5 Ayes. 0 Noes.  

Supervisor Mason made a motion to close public meeting. Councilman Austin Seconded. 5 Ayes. 0 Noes. 

Derick Anderson from MRB explained about the study of Grants that in the future that could be possibly 

used for expansion if the Hume/Sanford Spring community joins current Hume Water System. There is a 

time table to be addressed which the Hume Town board will review. Discussions occurred.  

Councilman Hinz made a to move forward in hiring an Engineer to write a Plan and Study that would 

involve the water supply from Sanford Springs  to Claybed Rd., which would include an additional line 

across the Claybed Rd. to reconnect the current line along Rt.19, creating a complete water loop, and 

apply for all necessary grants.  Councilman Hopkins Seconded. 4 Ayes. Councilman Austin Abstained. 0 

Noes. 

All residents in attendance signed a printed paper stating they were in favor of moving forward with the 

Town of Hume proposal of possible joint Sewer/Water of current residents on the Hume/Sanford Spring. 

Code Enforcer Dave Provo, from Mt Morris provided the board with Legal documents stating about  

Solar development . 



Supervisor Mason moved to table the discussion of a Water/Sewer issue of a Town of Hume resident 

until the next board meeting. Councilman Hopkins Seconded. 5 Ayes. 0 Noes. 

 

Councilman Austin moved to adjourn. Councilman Hinz Seconded. 5 Ayes. 0 Noes. 

Respectively Submitted, Deputy Clerk Sharon Smith 

 

November 13th, 2019; There will be A Public hearing at 7:00PM, to discuss Hume/Sanford Spring and 

regular scheduled Town of Hume Board Meeting, at  The William P. Brooks Hose Fire Co., 24 S Genesee 

St. Fillmore, NY 14735. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


